
 

Minutes of AGM of the Killaloe Municipal District 

held on Thursday, 24th  June, 2021 at 2.00 p.m. 

in the Council Chamber, Áras Contae an Chláir. 
 

 

In attendance:  Cllr. Pat Burke  

Cllr. Pat Hayes  

Cllr. Joe Cooney  

Cllr. Alan O’Callaghan  

Cllr. Tony O’Brien  

 

Officials:  Ms. Anne Haugh, Director of Service  

Mr. Morgan Lahiffe, A/Senior Executive Officer  

Ms. Niamh Madden, Senior Executive Engineer  

 

   Media present were Fiona McGarry and Paraic McMahon 

 

The Cathaoirleach, Cllr. Pat Hayes opened the meeting. 

 

 

Item 1  Election of Cathaoirleach for the next 12 months.  
 

 

Cllr. Hayes reflected on the last year in Killaloe MD. He added there was a great response 

from the community in relation to covid. 

 

Cllr. Hayes indicated that Killaloe MD has been planning and looking forward and hope to 

see the Killaloe Bypass and Iniscealtra projects come to fruition. He added there is great unity 

among the Councillors working together for the betterment of the area and in putting together 

a plan for Councillors in relation to projects in the future. Cllr. Hayes acknowledged the work 

in the area in terms of Active Travel and other grants. He also acknowledged the media over 

the past year. He thanked all staff and stated we are poised for a good year ahead. 

 

Cllr. Pat Burke thanks Cllr. Hayes for his contribution as Cathaoirleach and he proposed Cllr. 

Joe Cooney as incoming Cathaoirelach. 

 

Cllr. Tony O’ Brien also thanked Cllr. Hayes for his work over the past year and he seconded 

Cllr. Cooney for the position. 

 

Cllr. Alan O’ Callaghan thanked Cllr. Hayes for his contribution over the past 12 months. 

 

Cllr. Pat Hayes declared Cllr. Joe Cooney as incoming Cathaoirleach of Killaloe Municipal 

District. Cllr. Cooney took the Chair.  

 

Cllr. Cooney complimented the outgoing Cathaoirleach for his job over the past 12 months. 

Cllr. Cooney indicated he hopes to work hard to achieve for the people of the Killaloe MD. 

He complimented the team of worked in KMD. Cllr. Cooney stated he wants to work with all 

Councillors to achieve project delivery for the towns and villages of KMD. He also indicated 

the Councillors would work in a unified way to put together a County Development Plan. 



 



Item 2  Election of Leas Cathaoirleach for the next 12 months.  
 

Cllr. Pat Hayes proposed Cllr. Alan O’ Callaghan and Cllr. Tony O’ Brien seconded Cllr. A 

O’Callaghan for the position of Leas Cathaoirleach.  

 

Director of Service, Ms. Anne Haugh acknowledged the outgoing Chair in relation to his 

work during the year, a difficult year. Ms. Haugh welcomed Cllr. Joe Cooney to the position 

of Cathaoirleach and added he will have the support of the executive throughout the year.  

 

A/SEO Morgan Lahiffe thanks Cllr. Pat Hayes and wished Cllr. Joe Cooney well in his role. 

 

 

Item 3 Approval for payment of allowance to Cathaoirleach of Municipal District.  
 

This was proposed by Cllr. Pat Burke and seconded by Cllr. Pat Hayes.  

 

 

Item 4  AOB 

 

Cllr. Pat Burke spoke regarding the situation with Mountshannon House. Director of Service, 

Ms. Anne Haugh responded that the Council were exploring options stating that there is a 

proposed route ahead and further detail would follow. 

 

 

Item 5  Set date for next meeting. 
 

It was agreed that the next meeting will take place on Wednesday,14th July, 2020 at 11 am.  

 

 

The meeting then concluded.  

 

 

 

____________________________  

Morgan Lahiffe  

A/ Senior Executive Officer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


